Minutes:  CAC Meeting June 8, 2015
Introductions of all present

Minutes of last meeting approved

Chief Bakken of the RFA and Chief McKern of Central Mason presented an update for the CAC members regarding merger talks and answered questions.  A couple of the merger committees have met and looked at planning.  However, at this time, Central Mason is focusing on their upcoming EMS Levy and is not focused on the committee work.  For the Finance Committee, the results of the EMS Levy are critical.  The first week in August, if the Levy passes, the two entities will begin meeting again.  Chief McKern has had a great deal going on administratively, dealing with high call volume and working to get the Burn Ban established.  A second press release will go out from Central Mason and they are putting out a video on social media.  Chief McKern has been out recruiting volunteers and has eight new recruits.  A recent pancake breakfast was very successful and more are planned.  There appears to be no organized opposition to the Levy.  The new mill coming in to replace Simpson is great and will be ready to go quickly.  A company making plastic phone boxes will be hiring.

Q:  Are folks inside Shelton part of the Levy?  No.

Q:  Do you have a contractual agreement with Shelton?  Yes.

Q:  How often do you transport in Shelton?  It’s getting to be more and will increase in Summer.

Q:  What is the basic levy?  From .25 cents to .50 cents.  It is already on the ballot for November if it doesn’t pass in August.  Our last measure was for an annexation and that didn’t pass.

Q:  What happened with Medic One when Chief Knight was here?  It’s a dead issue.

Lakeland Village has a higher voting return than most rural areas.

Q: Is only one Commissioner up this year?  Yes, unopposed.

Q:  I don’t want our voters in Belfair to pay for an upgrade of Central Mason equipment right away.  That wouldn’t happen.

Q:  How many full time employees in Central Mason?  25 line employees, 2 Chiefs, 2 secretaries.

Q:  How many retirees on high pensions?  They don’t have the sweet packages they used to so not as much is offered to more recent career employees.

Q:  What is the cost of overtime for Central Mason?  $17,000 to $18,000 monthly out of a budget of $282,000 per month.  This is because a lot are out and unable to work.   (The RFA if $35,000 per year in overtime.)

The Burn Ban, once it goes into effect, may last until the end of October.

Good of the Order:

CRT member and former Seattle Firefighter Rick Bensen was remembered.

Announcement: Tahuya Day: Saturday, July 4th.  Next CAC Meeting, Aug. 10th at Station 21.
